Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Special Meeting

February 6, 2012

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Special Session on the 6th day of February 2012, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
John Hollingsworth, Marvin Hendrix, Ray Anzaldua, Rick Hosea

Holly Lieberenz

CITY SECRETARY

Sylvia R. Trevino

CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer 

Staff Present:


A.R. Garcia, Chief of Police (CPV)




Rosendo Flores, Public Works (Supervisor)
1)   CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

     2)
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
     3)
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Bob McCown commented about notifying the public by email on information that the public should know.  
He indicated that sending information by email is less expensive than by personal delivery as has been 
done in the past.  He specifically referred to the posting of meeting agendas.  He commented that except for 
December/January, he does not know when the Council holds its meetings.

Dick Faxon, referring to public notification, commented on the service that Rancho Viejo provides to 
inform their citizens, especially on thefts.  He commented that doing some type of public notification stops 
incorrect rumors from spreading out in the community. 

Mr. Faxon asked for an update on the booster pump station. 

Mr. Faxon also stated that he was against capping the reserve as noted on Agenda Item No. 10.  He was of 
the opinion that the reserve should continue to grow for future use.

Mr. Faxon pointed out that there is an ordinance regarding the blowing of debris onto the street.  He felt a 
notice to the residents of the community should be sent informing them of companies who provide this 
service rather than the City buy a street sweeper as noted on Agenda Item No. 11.

Cheryl Faxon expressed concern over security out in the community and suggested that notices be sent to 
the residents about taking precautionary measures to avoid being victims of theft.  She commented that the 
people deserve a reminder from time to time.  She also spoke about the lack of maintenance on some of the 
homes whose backyards front Dilworth Road and noted that some of the people are not mowing behind 
their properties and there is a lot of trash and weeds that accumulate along Dilworth.

4) DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN TO APPROVE THE FOLLOWING SETS OF MINUTES
a. Special Meeting of November 16, 2011 – A motion was made by Councilman Hollingsworth to approve the minutes as presented.  Councilman Lieberenz seconded the motion.

b. Special Meeting of November 28, 2011 – A motion was made by Councilman Hollingsworth to approve the minutes as presented.  Councilman Hosea seconded the motion.

c. Special Meeting of December 19, 2011 – A motion was made by Councilman Hosea to approve the minutes as presented.  Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motions carried unanimously.

5)
DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN TO ADOPT A RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE 


LOWER RIO GRANDE VALLEY REGIONAL INTEROPERABILITY COMMUNICATION 


PLAN/STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURES (SOP)

Chief Garcia explained that the Lower Rio Grande Valley Development Council is requesting this 
resolution in order to achieve a standardization of current radio communication systems.  The purpose of 
the SOP and RICP is to delineate the authority, roles, and procedures for city and county agency 
supervisory personnel to use the interjurisdictional Texas Interoperability Channel Plan.   These are 
common radio practices that do not differ very much from what the City is already doing.  Chief Garcia 
recommended approval of the resolution.

Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the resolution as recommended.  Councilman 
 
Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
6)
DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN TO ADOPT A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE 
CITY’S APPLICATION FOR A GRANT THROUGH THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 
CRIMINAL JUSTICE DEPARTMENT TO PURCHASE RADIO EQUIPMENT AND POSSIBLY 
CAMERA/SURVEILLANCE EQUIPMENT.


Chief Garcia explained that the Lower Rio Grande Valley Development Council is requesting a resolution 
to go along with the City’s application for a grant through the Office of the Governor-Criminal Justice 
Department.  He is applying for grant funds to purchase radio equipment and possibly camera/surveillance 
equipment. He stated that the City budgeted money for the purchase of some radios but this grant, if 
awarded, would be for more.

 
Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the resolution.  Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
7)
DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN TO ADOPT AN ORDINANCE CALLING A CITY 
GENERAL ELECTION TO BE HELD ON MAY 12, 2012 TO ELECT THREE (3) COUNCIL 
MEMBERS AND SETTING OUT ALL PROVISIONS OF THE ELECTION




The City Secretary explained that the recommended period for calling the City’s General Election is January 30 through February 14, 2012.  Because the City won’t be having its regular meeting until February 28, it is necessary to order the election at this meeting by adopting the ordinance.  She added that there are three positions up for election and stated that the first day to file for a place on the ballot is Monday, February 6, 2012 and the last day is Monday, March 6, 2012 and anyone interested in running for office could contact the City Secretary’s office.


Councilman Lieberenz made a motion to adopt the ordinance.  Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.


Councilman Hollingsworth encouraged everyone in the audience to seek out individuals that would do a good job to run for office.  He commented that there are a lot of very competent individuals in the community that should consider running for office.  

8) APPROVAL OF A LEASE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND CAMERON COUNTY FOR THE LEASE OF ONE (1) AUTOMARK TO BE USED IN THE CITY ELECTION SCHEDULED FOR MAY 12, 2012 FOR THE PURPOSE OF ELECTING THREE (3) COUNCIL MEMBERS TABLED


The City Secretary requested this item be tabled due to the fact that the County had not sent in the lease 
agreement yet.


Councilman Hosea made a motion to table this item.  Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
9) DISCUSSION AND ACTION TAKEN TO RENEW THE LEASE WITH JOHN WYATT COMPANY, LTD FOR OFFICE SPACE LOCATED AT 1313 N. STUART PLACE ROAD FOR A TERM OF ONE YEAR BEGINNING FEBRUARY 1, 2012 TO BE USED AS A BUSINESS OFFICE FOR A CONSTRUCTION COMPANY


The City Secretary explained that this was for the lease of office space at City Hall occupied by John Wyatt 
Company.  She indicated that Tommy Brownell, employee of John Wyatt Company is current in his lease 
payments up to February 2012.


Councilman Hollingsworth asked that the provision referring to the building operating hours be removed,


Councilman Hollingsworth made a motion to approve the lease with John Wyatt Company with the removal 
of the building operating hours.  Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

10) ACTION TABLED TO CONSIDER CAPPING THE RESERVE FUNDS IN THE 
 
  
 
WATER OPERATIONS ACCOUNT

Mayor Hall explained that the idea was that why continue to reserve funds beyond what is available when 
the fund could be used now for things that are needed elsewhere in the Water Department.  He felt that 
leaving about $100,000 would be sufficient.  


Discussion was held on the need for the replacement of the sewer plants.  Rosendo Flores indicated that he 
was having someone come and do an evaluation of the plants to determine what their life span is at this


 time.  Discussion was also initiated on the water tower.  If the booster pump station does not address the 
water pressure problem then there will be a need to construct a water tower and funds need to be available 
for that project.


Councilman Hosea made a motion to table this item for further information.  Councilwoman Lieberenz 
seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

11)   ACTION TABLED ON THE PURCHASE OF A MINI-STREET SWEEPER FOR CLEANUP OF         
STREETS IN PALM VALLEY

Since action of this item was contingent on the above item, Councilman Hosea made a motion to table this 
item.  Councilwoman Lieberenz seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

12) 
LETTER BY THE CITY COUNCIL TO THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY RESIDENTS       
REGARDING LAW MAINTENANCE AUTHORIZED


The letter to the residents is attached is a made a part of these minutes.  All agreed that the letter would be 
best mailed.  


Councilman Hosea commended Councilman Hollingsworth on his letter.  However, Councilman Hosea 
drafted a revised version of the letter and it was distributed to the Council.  His revised version deleted the 
paragraph that referenced city blight as being insidious.


Councilman Hollingsworth commented that it should be brought to the attention of the residents what we, as 
the City of Palm Valley, are doing and have done such as the fence, building the ditch, cleaning the sewers, 
etc.


Discussion continued and it was agreed that the letter would be mailed to both property owners and 
residents even though a lot of people are not property owners, they still assume the same responsibility to 
keep their properties clean.


Councilman Hollingsworth made a motion to approve the letter as he drafted it.  Councilman Hendrix 
seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried by the following votes:




Aye:  Hollingsworth, Hendrix, Lieberenz, Anzaldua




Nay:  Hosea



The motion carried 4 to 1

13)  CONSENT AGENDA:


A. MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2011

B. MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT – NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2011


Chief Garcia presented his report and briefly went over some of the incident reports that have been filed. 
Minor discussion was held on a criminal trespass incident that occurred on December 31, 2011.  Chief 
Garcia will follow up on some of the reports.


Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve both the Monthly Police Reports and the Municipal Court 
Reports for November/December 2011.


Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

14)  RACIAL PROFILING REPORT FOR 2011 ACCEPTED

Chief Garcia presented the racial profiling report for 2011.  He indicated that the report reflects only motor 
vehicle stops that officers conducted in 2011 as required by Texas Law.  This information has been 
electronically submitted to TCLEOSE on January 2, 2012 satisfying their submission requirement.

15)  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM     
VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR NOVEMBER 2011 AND DECEMBER 2011 
APPROVED


Councilwoman Lieberenz made a motion to approve the check listings and monthly financial reports as 
presented.  


Councilman Hosea seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

16)  INVESTMENT REPORTS FOR NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2011 APPROVED


Mayor Hall expressed comments regarding the excess cash that is being carried in the Water Department.  
He commented that the anticipated income for the remainder of the fiscal year is about $358,000 with 
projected expenses of $319,000.  Therefore, there would be approximately $40,000 income above expenses 
for the remainder of the year.  He felt that there is too much money that could be used now rather than being 
held in reserve.

Councilman Hollingsworth asked about an update on the booster pump station and felt that someone should 
really look into the reason for the delay with this project.  Councilman Hosea agreed that there should have 
been penalties imposed for each day that the project was not completed according to schedule.  

Rosendo Flores explained that one of the reasons was the relocating of the AT&T line.


There was a consensus that someone be present at the next meeting to explain further.


Councilman Hollingsworth made a motion to approve the investment reports as presented.  Councilwoman 
Lieberenz seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

17) PURCHASE REQUESTS


There were no purchase requests at this time.

18) ADJOURN


Upon a motion by Councilman Hollingsworth and a second by Councilwoman Lieberenz, the meeting 
adjourned at 2:30 p.m.

_____________________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor

______________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino
City Secretary
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